Public Works works for the Public

COUNTY OF IMPERIAL PUBLIC WORKS

Request for Proposals: Design Engineering and Preliminary Environmental
Consulting Services for Brandt Road Bridge Replacement Project at Alamo
River in Imperial County; Bridge No. 58C-0165; County Project No. 7094BRF

ADDENDUM NO. 2 February 14, 2024
This ADDENDUM is hereby made part of the Contract Documents and specifications
to the same extent as if originally included therein, and shall be signed by the Bidder
and included with the proposal.

1. Is an Exhibit 10-H required due to federal funding?
Yes. Brandt Road Bridge is currently being funded with US DOT Cycle 2
Community Project Funding/ Congressionally Directed Spending program and
local funds.

2. Atthe end of page 4 of the RFP, it is stated that “Final selection shall be by both
County and Caltrans local Assistance and Structures, as required.” Yet in the
second-to-last paragraph on page 5 of the RFP, it’s stated that “while the design
procedures shall follow Caltrans design guidelines, the Caltrans District 11 office
and Caltrans HQ will not be involved in the design or permitting process.” Will
the County clarify Caltrans’ involvement and role in this project?

The Department will be completing this project in compliance with federal
requirements. Consultants will be required to coordinate with Caltrans in the

selection of the preferred alternative.
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John A. Gay, P.E. /
Director of Public Works

An Equal Opportunity / Afflrmatlve Action Employer Pa ge 10f2



Acknowledgement of Addendum No. 2

The general contractor is responsible for advising any and all subcontractors of this
change. Each bidder must acknowledge receipt of this addendum in the noted space
below and where indicated on the Bidder’s Proposal Section of the Special
Provisions. This Addendum must be attached to the proposal.

License No:

Print or Type Company Name:

Print or Type Authorized Name:

Authorized Signature of Contractor:

Date Signed:
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